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\Vorks or any one of a hundred other interesting places in the city. It is ex- 
pected that arrangements will be made for a number of small trips of this kind 
if sufficient interest is shown by the members. If you are 
interested please write now to the local secretary so that he may get an idea of 
what is wanted. Address your letter to  Leonard A. Seltzer, 32 Adams West, 
Detroit, Mich. 

It may be interesting to state, too, that certain reforms are going to be in- 
augurated at the Detroit meeting in the conduct of the convention business. All 
the sessions will be held in the day time, and the evenings will be left free for rest, 
recreation and enjoyment. The Council, only, will meet at that time, and this 
will give a chance for the Sections to begin their work in the morning promptly 
at 9:30. Mr. Seltzer, the local secretary, is working out a plan of bulletin-boards 
so that a member who is sitting in one Section may know what is going on in 
others at the same time, thus making for a maximum of interest. Promptness 
will be exercised all along the line, and there is every expectation that the Detroit 
meeting will be a hummer ! 

<a> 

It is up to them. 

THE A. PH. A. BUTTON. 
T the Nashville meeting, the production of a distinctive American Pharma- A ceutical Association button was authorized. The design selected is a gilt 

edged button having a shield in blue enamel edged with, gold on a white field 
with gilt letters A. Ph. A. in English text across the shield. 

This button should be worn by all members of the Association and will serve 
as an introduction to fellow-members. It should become the insigne of the pro- 
fessional standing of pharmacists. 

The buttons made in double gold plate with rolled gold shoe and hard enamel 
will be supplied to members at 25c apiece. A limited number of 8 carat gold 
buttons have been ordered and these will cost the members $1.00 apiece. 

Every member should promptly order one of these buttons and wear it on every 
convenient occasion. Specify whether you want the backing to be the regular 
screw or  a jewellers catch pin. Send all orders to  

Dr. Henry M. Whelpley, 
Treasurer American Pharmaceutical Association, 

2342 Albion Place, St. Louis, Mo. 




